St. Ansgar City Council

August 13, 2018


Mayor Norman E. Johnson convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, August 13, 2018 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Paul Groth, Jason Squier, Rose Krahenbuhl, and Michael Juhl answered roll call.   Council Person Ben Walk was absent.  Employee Lance Schutjer was present.  Gary Fossey, Jim Squier, Karen Robertson, Charlotte Meitner, Bob McNutt, Mike Patterson, Tim Schulz, David Tollefson, Dianne Miller, Travis Charlson-EJ, Brian Wright-Osage PD, Luke Porisch, Karen Conner, Gary Gerlach, John Beyer, and Bill Trygstad-ZRT were also present.


Groth presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve the consent agenda which consist of minutes from July 09, 2018, payment of bills, and July 2018 financial reports, and on roll call vote ayes four.

Mayor Johnson shared that KCHA radio had contacted him about being involved in a community conversation program they are going to be broadcasting.  Reminder to the Citizens that the Mayor and the Council are elected to do what is best for the City and decisions are made on those terms not what is best for individuals. Projects are close to being completed.
There were no citizens wishing to present items for a future agenda.   

Trygstad shared progress on the projects. Squier presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve pay estimate #11 to Farm TilePro in the amount of $7203.08, and on roll call vote ayes-Groth, Squier, Krahenbuhl, and abstain-Juhl.  Groth presented a motion seconded by Squier to approve pay estimate #2 to Heartland Asphalt in the amount of $107,895.32 and on roll call vote ayes four.
              Police Chief Schutjer shared that the sirens should be tested more than once a month and suggested that they be tested every Saturday at noon all year round.  Police department will assist with the runners coming into town for the Main to Main Marathon from Osage through Mitchell to St. Ansgar on August 25th. Presented Reserve Officer Beyer with a lifesaving award from the Police National Hall of Fame.
Water, Waste Water Operator Hillman was not present and is out on medical leave
Municipal Superintendent Gooder was not present.  He presented a written work report to the council.  Terracon was here Thursday and Friday and did the borings.  Waiting on recommendations.
The cemetery fence has been removed and stumps will be removed.  Thanks Mike Patterson’s crew for their assistance.  Patterson presented different options for a fence replacement.  Squier presented a motion seconded by Juhl to approve the wood fence option presented to be placed on the cemetery property, with Patterson agreeing to pay half the total cost, on roll call vote ayes four.
Wolds are not interest in selling the property. Will look at other options.
Terracon did the boring for the possible new housing development and we are waiting on results.
A date in September will be scheduled for a workshop to work on goal setting.
Krahenbuhl presented a motion, seconded by Squier to approve the changes recommended by the administrative committee to update the Code of Ordinance, and on roll call vote ayes four.

House numbering will continue to be looked into.
               Police Chief Schutjer will look into the properties that need to be cleaned up.


 Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Squier to change the abatement policy to abate 100% of increased value of properties with a minimum of 10% increase in value for 5 years, on roll call vote ayes four.
Reviewed the minutes from the last 2 Planning and Zoning meetings.
Groth presented a motion, seconded by Juhl to approve Resolution 2018-27 setting a Public Hearing to Vacate N/S Alley of block 38 for the next council meeting, and on roll call vote ayes four.
              Juhl presented a motion seconded by Squier to approve Resolution 2018-28 setting a Public Hearing date to amend the zoning map with Ag land to Single Family Residential for the next council meeting, and on roll call vote ayes four.
          Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Groth to have Trygstad go ahead with the plans for the water, sewer, and 400 feet of street for Development Park Way in industrial park, and on roll call vote ayes four.
         Squier presented a motion seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve closing of 4th Street from the West side of the Food Center to E. George Street for Fall Festival September 8th, and on roll call vote ayes four.
          Juhl presented a motion seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve St. Ansgar State Bank Depository Resolution 2018-29, and on roll call vote ayes four.
          Groth presented a motion seconded by Squier to approve Farmers State Bank Depository Resolution 2018-30 and on roll call vote ayes four.
          Squier presented a motion seconded by Juhl to approve Resolution 2018-31 amending Salary Resolution 2018-24.
           Squier presented a motion seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve the proposed development agreement to Schulz and Milkhouse for 100% TIF rebate for 10 years, on roll call vote ayes-Juhl, Squier and Krahenbuhl, nays’- Groth.
        There were no items presented by the council for next agenda.     
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
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